Contact: Caroline O'Neill Direct Tel: 03000 268 982

Fax: 0191 389 8150

email: caroline.o'neill@durham.gov.uk

Your ref: Our ref:



Mrs L Vollans
Headteacher
St Michael's CE (Aided) Primary School
Front Street
Bishop Middleham
Ferryhill
DL17 9AL

10 April 2017

## Dear Lindsey

I would like to congratulate you and your staff on recently receiving a letter from Nick Gibb regarding your excellent outcomes at the end of Year 6 in 2016.

To be in the top 1% of primary schools in England and Wales for attainment in both writing and maths is a remarkable achievement and you should all be very proud.

Please pass on my congratulations to all of your staff and governors for their hard work, commitment and dedication.

Yours sincerely

Caroline O'Neill

Head of Education

Children & Young People's Services

Caroline O'Maill

Children and Young People's Services
Durham County Council, County Hall, Durham DH1 5UJ
Main Telephone 03000 260 000